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FOLLOWING CHRIST IN MISSION 
  

 

Morning Celebration             9:30 a.m. 

Fellowship                      10:30 a.m. 

Sunday School                     10:45 a.m.  

 



 

 
FIRST REFORMED CHURCH 

SUNDAY MORNING CELEBRATION 
Sunday, November 24, 2019 9:30 AM 

 
WE PREPARE TO PRAISE GOD 

PRELUDE     

WELCOME and ANNOUNCEMENTS                                   Pastor Rob Horstman 

*GREETINGS (*Those who are able please stand) 

*CALL TO WORSHIP       

WE COME TO GOD WITH PRAISE, PRAYERS, AND GIFTS 

*PRAISE SONG   “A Mighty Fortress is Our God”    #30    

COMMUNION PREPARATORY 

   RECEIVING GOD’S GOOD NEWS 

CHILDREN’S MESSAGE              

~Children age 4 – 2nd grade are dismissed for Children & Worship 

MESSAGE                        “The Year of Jubilee!” 
Scripture:  Leviticus 25:8 – 22   

SERMON SONG   “Who You Say I Am”    Power Point 

SO WE CAN JOYFULLY RESPOND IN CHRIST’S NAME 

GIVING OF TITHES AND OFFERINGS   ~ Second Offering for the Building Fund 

MORNING PRAYER with THE LORD’S PRAYER 

*BENEDICTION                                                  

*SONG OF PARTING  “Glorify Thy Name”  vs. 1                             #4 

*POSTLUDE      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WELCOME TO FIRST REFORMED CHURCH! 
 

9:30 am Morning Celebration.  Pastor Rob Horstman will share the message 

Greeters:  Joel & Samantha Koedam   Organist:  Irene Ter Wee 

Fellowship Cookies provided by Emily Rozeboom & Amber Van Essen 

Healthy snacks provided by Lisa Van Regenmorter Video Recording:  Arin Horstman 

Nursery Caregivers:  Nursery open to moms 

Children & Worship Leader: Shardell  Banner Bearers: Addison Blauwet & Cheyenne Claus 

Children & Worship Greeters:  Bev B, Mariah VB, Mindy L, Cheyenne VS, Alexa VW 

 

NEXT SUNDAY ~ December 1 

9:30 am Morning Celebration.  Pastor Rob Horstman will share the message 

Greeters:  Kent & Danielle Koedam  Organist:  Courtnie Fleshman 

Fellowship Cookies provided by Lisa Van Regenmorter & Amber Jansma 

Healthy snacks provided by Sandy Van Tol  Video Recording:  Dylan Teunissen 

Nursery Caregivers: Melissa Rozeboom, Sherry Carolan, Breanna Faber  

Offering:  General Fund, Benevolent Fund, Children’s Coin Offering 

 

 

CONGREGATIONAL NEWS 

The Calling Team for this month is Mark Van Tol & Keith Van Der Brink. 

This past week we held our annual congregational meeting.  Look for information of the meeting in your 

church mailbox.  Newly elected elders are Kenny Van Veldhuizen and Darwin Ver Hoeven.  Newly elected 

deacons are Travis Koedam and Brent Driesen.  Thank you to the outgoing elders – Jesse Moser and Chad Van 

Regenmorter and outgoing deacons Lance Van Roekel and Keith Van Der Brink.   

Next Sunday, Dec 1 there will be no Children & Worship or Sunday School for Thanksgiving break. 

NO Impact this week - have a save and blessed Thanksgiving with your families and friends!  Our next meeting 

is December 4. 

The Thanksgiving Community potluck and church service will be held tonight, Sunday, Nov 24 in the Inwood 

Community Center.  Potluck at 5:30 with the service starting at 6:30. Bring a hot or cold dish; plates, plastic ware 

and drink will be provided.  Our church is in charge of setup and take down of chairs for the service.  We could 

use some help around 5:00 p.m. to setup and if you’re able afterwards to put chairs away.  Everyone is welcome 

to join us. 

Thanksgiving services will be held on Thanksgiving morning at 9:30am. Thanksgiving Day offering will go to 

building loan debt reduction unless designated otherwise. 

Our annual Christmas concert with “One Way Up” will be on Sunday evening, December 8. 

Golden Hour Circle will meet on Monday evening, November 25, at 7:15 P.M. in the church entry.  Devotions 

– Devonne Bos, Lesson – Eileen Denekas, Hostess – Bev Brouwer.  Jennifer Lee will be joining us for the 

evening. 

Thank you to those who donated a shoebox to OCC.  Because of you, 45 children will not only receive  a gift, 

but also the Greatest Journey - a 12-lesson discipleship course.  Samaritan’s Purse is not able to let us know 

where the boxes will be going this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sermon and Worship Service videos/audio can be found on the  

First Reformed Church Website - www.frcinwood.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOYS & CONCERNS 

• Jake Dieters will begin his last round of treatment this coming Monday.  Pray for a good week. 

 

• We extend our sympathies in the passing of Mike & Karen Kooima’s sister-in-law, Rose Kooima.  Her 

visitation will be on Monday night from 5 to 7 at Porter’s here in Inwood.  Burial will be 9:00 on 

Tuesday morning with her funeral service to follow at 10:30 at New Life Church. 

 

• Justin Brower continues to doctor for his headaches, dizziness and passing out.  Continue to pray for 

Justin and his family. 

 

• Pray for those undergoing treatment for cancer – Jake Dieters, Melissa Moser, Ron Zylstra and others. 

 

• Congratulations to Levi & Alyssa Rozeboom, who were married on November 16.  Levi is the son of 

Mike & Emily Rozeboom. 

 

• The great-grandson of Betty Teunissen, Cole Teunissen, will go to the Minneapolis Children's Hospital 

on December 9 as he deals with Legg–Calvé–Perthes disease. 

 

• We extend our sympathies to Jake & Aletha Erpenbach and Ethan & Trista Blauwet in the loss of their 

cousin, Nick Van Ginkel, in a hunting accident. 

 

• Lorraine Van Geest was admitted to the Sanford hospital on Wednesday with complications with her 

esophagus/windpipe and her breathing.  They resolved it with a minor surgery to widen her air passage 

and she is doing better. 
•  

Nursery Coordinator needed… 

If you would like to be more involved in the life 

and ministry of the church, we are looking for the 

right individual to fill the volunteer Nursery 

Coordinator position.  This position would be 

responsible for overseeing the nursery, coordinating 

volunteers, and making sure the nursery runs 

smoothly and safely.  If you are interested in this 

position and would like more information or to see 

the job description, please contact Pastor Rob. 

 

Please join us on Wednesday night, Nov 27th (the 

night before Thanksgiving) for our monthly 

Wednesday night meal! We’ve gotten special 

permission to get OAK STREET STATION PIZZA 

for supper that night!  
 

We want to say thank you from the bottom of our hearts. We 

are overwhelmed with the response to both the Facebook 

fundraiser and the gathering at the Lester community center. 

We are thankful for the continued prayers and support as we 

continue to recover physically, emotionally, financially, and 

spiritually. We seem to be moving forward in a positive 

direction. Lincoln and Jaxson continue to hit all their 

milestones. Brent continues to have PT 2-3 times a week but 

has returned to work. This year has been full of unknowns and 

difficult moments, but we are eternally grateful for our family, 

friends, and community as we continue to heal. Words can 

cannot fully express our gratitude.    

Thank you, Dennis and Joan Hoogendoorn  

Brent, Vanessa, Brentley, Lincoln, and Jaxson Hoogendoorn  
 

The winter cancellation policy is as follows.  All church related events during the week will follow West Lyon 

School; if school is cancelled or dismissed early due to weather for the day there will be no church activities that 

evening.  Sunday services will be determined by the cancelation team and will be made before 8:00 a.m. and you 

will be notified by email or over the phone chain.  Our church cancelation team consists of James Van Ginkel, 

Todd Vande Stouwe and Keith Vander Brink. 
 

Everyone is invited to attend the Inwood Christian 

School Christmas Music Program on Monday 

evening, December 9, beginning at 7:00 p.m.  All 

students in grades K-8 as well as the SonLight 

Preschool students will be participating.  Hearts & 

Hands will be serving refreshments following the 

program. 

 



THANK YOU to all who participated in and supported Impact's first Bake Off, Supper, and Auction!  Whether 

you baked something, donated something, came to enjoy any part of the event - we are so grateful for your giving!   

Thank you also to our judges: Mike & Karen Kooima, Amber Van Essen, and Shannon Faber.   

The event raised $7,033 - thank you!   

The winners of the bake off are: 

Bars:  1st place - Easton Jacobson, salted nut roll bars; 2nd place - Trista Blauwet, banana bars. 

Cookies: 1st place- Anita Van Veldhuizen, peanut butter blossoms; 2nd place - Jacob Van Veldhuizen, chocolate chip 

cookies. 

Cakes & Desserts: 1st Place - Collin Teunissen, blueberry pie; 2nd place - Mark Van Tol, very berry pie. 

Snack Items: 1st place - Tyson, Jazaya, & Delaney Van Veldhuizen, simple snack mix; 2nd place - Chenoa Vande Stouwe, 

puppy chow. 

Breads & Muffins: 1st place - Anita Van Veldhuizen, white bread; 2nd place - Jordan Van Veldhuizen; banana bread. 

Decorated Items: 1st Place - Anita Van Veldhuizen, decorated homemade chocolate cake; 2nd Place - Bonnie Van Ginkel, 

Football cake. 

Baker of the Year:  Easton Jacobson, salted nut roll bars. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our Leadership Team 

Rob Horstman, Pastor and President* 

Pastor Rob’s Office (712)-753-2347 ~ Pastor Rob’s Email:  pastorrob@alliancecom.net 

Monday is Pastor Rob’s day off 

 

                     Elders     Deacons 

 Phil Brouwer, ‘22    Jake Erpenbach, ‘22 

            *Jesse Moser, ’20, VP    Terry Teunissen, ‘22 

James Van Ginkel, ’21    Keith Van Der Brink, ‘20 

   Chad Van Regenmorter, ’20   Randy Van Hill. ‘21 

                         *Mark Van Tol, ’22, Clerk                         *Lance Van Roekel, ’20, Head Deacon 

* Executive Committee Members 

The Elders and Deacons meet monthly the third Wednesday at 7:30 p.m. 
 

Ministry Area Coordinators 

Buildings & Grounds: Keith Van Der Brink     Education: Eileen Denekas    

Mission: Gail Harmelink     Outreach: Jody Van Regenmorter     Worship: Dori Horstman 

Sound & Video:  Chris Lapka      Fellowship: Courtnie Fleshman 
 

Ministry Support Staff 

Youth Director:  Anita Van Veldhuizen  - anita.vanv@yahoo.com 

Secretary: Bonnie Van Ginkel 

Custodian: Sandy Van Tol 

Accompanists: Irene Ter Wee, Amber Van Essen, Courtnie Fleshman,  

Phil Brouwer, Rebecca Van Regenmorter, Regan Claus 

Praise Team Leader: Gwen Berentschot        

Sound Technician: Janice Ver Hoeven 

Treasurer: Bonnie Van Ginkel 
 

Missionaries We Help Support 

Brian and Donna Renes and family 

Brent Kooi, Mission to the World, Sydney, Australia 

Lisa Yunker, Children in Families, Phnom Penh, Cambodia 
 

Our Mission Statement 

In the name of Christ, First Reformed Church desires to 

proclaim God’s word, worship God’s name, and live as His disciples, 

united through prayer, fellowship, and service. 
 

Our Vision Statement 

Imagine in our church a 

Fellowship of believers who 

Reach out to those in need and yet 

Cultivate the ministry of fellow Christians 

Sunday Offering Schedule 

1st Sunday is for the general fund as well as the Benevolent Fund, and Children’s Coin Offering 

2nd and 3rd Sundays are for the General Fund 

4th Sunday is for the general fund as well as the Building Fund 

5th Sunday is for the General Fund as well as a special offering that is determined by the deacons 
 
 
Please call (712)753-4818 or email frcinwood@gmail.com to submit items for the bulletin by Thursday morning.  
Bonnie is in the church office Thursday and Friday 8 am – noon.   

mailto:pastorrob@alliancecom.net
mailto:frcinwood@gmail.com

